
 

                     @   

Hornsey Road, Holloway, London. N7 6DU. Telephone: 020 7607 2575. Fax 020 7609 8147  

Headteacher: Lynne Gavin NPQH, MA, B.Ed (Hons) 
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Dear Parent/ Carer 
 

 
Last week 
We were off to a good start last week with this terms new theme ‘Nature’. 
In literacy children looked at poetry based on nature.  
In science students had to identify and describe the functions of different parts of flowering plants. 
In the afternoon students began designing based on this theme, they will then recreate their design in felt 
and cotton. They will learn different decoration techniques such as applique and embroidery to create a 
patch work wall hanging. 
 
Goodbye 
We also said Goodbye to one of our TA’s Dale Innes, who is going on to do a PGCE to become a primary 
teacher. We wish him all the best. 
 
This week Coffee Morning 
Saturday 21st January all parents and carers are invited to join us for coffee and croissants when dropping 
your children off at 9.45am. This will be a chance for you to meet other SHINE parents, your SHINE 
teaching team and SHS co-ordinators. You will also be able to stay for a short assembly to find out a little 
more about what the children get up to on a Saturday! 
 
Newsletters by email 
If you would like to receive the Shine newsletter by email from now on, please give your email address to 
your school SHS practitioner.  
 
Reminders  
Thank you for your support in bringing your child to SHINE every week. Please arrive at school no earlier 
than 09:50 in the morning. If your child is unable to attend one week, please let us know why. On Saturdays, 
please call 020 7607 2575 to inform us of any absence. 
SHINE is a fantastic provision offered to your child, which I know you all appreciate very much. However, if 
your child misses two sessions in a row without you informing us of the reason for their absence, they will 
be taken off roll and another student will be given their place, due to the high demand for places by those on 
the waiting list. 
 
Kind regards 
Eunice Burlingham (Project Manager)  

 


